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Waltham Conservation Commission

December 10, 2015

Meeting Minutes
Meeting called to order at 7:01 p.m.
Attendees: Chairman Bill Doyle, Co-Chairman Philip Moser, Brad Baker, Gerard Dufromont, Maureen Fowler, 
Tali Gill-Austern, Daniel Keleher
Development Prospectus/Sign-off

· 570 South Street
Attorney Bret Francis, on behalf of Sirius LLC, stated that the Applicant is applying for a special permit for fast food use.  The property is not within the jurisdiction of the Conservation Commission.  All work done will be 

on the interior.
Motion to sign paperwork made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Moser.  Motion passed.

Motion to take an item out of order made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Keleher.  Motion passed.

Correspondence

· 380 Lexington Street
Councilor George Darcy noted that 380 Lexington Street is up for sale and there is a perennial stream – the West Chester Brook – that runs through the property.  He stated that he made an official request to the Commission to report back to the Council to let them know what the wetland resources are on that site and to delineate them, because it has a large impact on what can and cannot be done on the property. Chairman Doyle stated that he had replied via e-mail, however his response will be put on Conservation letterhead and addressed to City Council.  Councilor Darcy asked if the Commission can depict where the wetland resources are.  Chairman Doyle noted that it can be determined by GIS.  The Commission cannot delineate where the wetlands are.  A wetlands scientist needs to be hired to determine the line.  200 ft. from the bank of the stream is a large portion of the land.  The Commission can look up the old plans that were surveyed within the past few years.  Mr. Darcy asked what the restrictions are, and what can or cannot be done.  Mr. Darcy would like the plans sent back to City Council (Paul Centofanti).
Motion to resume Commission business made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.

Public Meeting
Request for Certificate of Compliance: DEP File # 316-667
Applicant: Island Realty Trust

Property Location: 163 Aft Riverview Avenue
Attorney Bret Francis represented the Applicant.  They have a letter from the land surveyor/civil engineer certifying that the work was done according to the plans.  Mrs. Fowler asked what the project was.  Atty. Francis deferred to the property manager, Robert Francis.

Mr. Gill-Austern recused himself due to a potential conflict of interest.

Mr. Francis stated that they put in heavy stone near the parking lot to prevent cars from driving over the area.  They also planted three maples, which have grown up well.  Stones are almost out of site in the summer.  They did a little bit of grading to smooth out the parking lot and put in the stones.
Motion to issue a Certificate of Compliance made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  
Mr. Baker and Mr. Moser abstained from the vote as they are not familiar with the project.  Motion passed.
Mr. Gill-Austern returned to the meeting.
Public Hearing 
Notice of Intent: DEP File # 316-705 (Comments: Cut and fill for flood storage loss vs. compensatory storage needs to be done incrementally for each elevation (1 foot). Compensatory storage areas need to have unrestricted hydraulic connection to stream. Mechanical sweeper needs to be vacuum type since rotary type not very effective. What is plan for parked vehicles under building during flood events? Outlet pipe should have shutoff valve in case of spill in underground parking area. Please provide responses to above comments to MassDEP.)
Applicant: Storage Development Partners, LLC

Property Location: 96 Linden Street

Project Type: A proposed 4-story 121,425 sq. ft. self-storage facility building with an associated

14 space parking lot beneath the building on an existing lot with one structure.

Attorney Robert E. Connors, Jr. represented the Applicant.  They are proposing a storage facility. The site has an existing Order of Conditions on an apartment building which was never built.  The storage facility will take the place of the apartment building.  Geoff Fitzgerald, P.E. BL Companies, stated that the site is 1.6 acres along Beaver Brook.  Presently, it’s used as a construction yard with a mix of impervious gravel and pavement.  It’s a previously developed and cleared site.  The proposal is to put up a 4-story self-storage building with a total of 121K sq. ft. of floor space. The first floor would have the office and loading lobby.  Parking would be underneath the building for fourteen cars.  It’s a benign use of stormwater as there is no site runoff.  All the stormwater is clean roof water which is captured and brought down through the internal gutters to a detention facility which concrete galleys will recharge it to stone.  There are drains to handle the water so that it doesn’t flood. Water for the parking lot will be kept clean and will discharge via the curb cuts in a stone area outside the paved parking area.  Runoff won’t exist unless it’s coming from snow or wet cars.  The intent is to provide more compensatory storage for flooding.  The increase in compensatory storage is a little more than 4K cu. ft. of flood storage provided by lowering the site.
They will be planting street trees along Linden Street, cedar trees along the west side of the property, and a mix of various trees and shrubs along the Beaver Brook area.  They received minor comments back from DEP.  
A site visit is scheduled for Wed., Dec. 16th at 3:30 p.m.  
Chairman Doyle noted that the location is being looked at by the City.  It needs to address larger stormwater flooding issues.  The Commission may ask to work out something with the property owner to grant access to go on their property to clean out the stream.    
Mrs. Fowler noted that this area floods regularly.  She does not see any snow storage on the plans.  Mr. Fitzgerald stated that the snow will be held on the roof, then melt and go through the drainage system.
Chairman Doyle opened up the hearing to the public.  No comments.
Mr. Moser asked if the property line along the north side is currently flagged. Mr. Fitzgerald does not believe so, however Mr. Dufromont noted that the fence is the property line.  
Motion to continue to the next meeting made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.

Chairman Doyle left the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Motion to take a 5 minute recess made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.

Motion to resume Commission business made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.

Public Meeting 

Request for Certificate of Compliance: DEP File # 316-176
Applicant: Johanna David
Property Location: 501 Lexington Street, Unit 42
Attorney Beth Nolan represented the Applicant who is the owner and seller of Unit 42.  There is an open Order of Conditions that was issued in 1988.  The property was transferred to the condominium association in 1989, then came through a second owner in 1995.  This issue has come before the Commission in 2012, when a partial Certificate of Compliance was issued on one of the units.  Atty. Nolan is requesting a partial Certificate of Compliance, releasing Unit 42 from this Order of Conditions.  She has spoken with the association, and because the Order of Conditions has expired against the association, it is the association’s position that they will not be requesting a Certificate of Compliance.  And it’s the association’s attorney’s position – because the certificate is expired against the association – they have no need to apply.
Mr. Moser asked how it came to expire.  Atty. Nolan stated that Massachusetts General Law, Chapter 131, Section 40 states that the order had to be renewed and it wasn’t renewed.  There were no violations filed against the owner, McNeil Associates, therefore it just expired.  It is non-enforceable.  The MGL, Chapter 131, Section 40 can be renewed every time there is a new owner, but the association is the owner of the condominium complex, and they’re not changing the ownership, so it can’t be enforced against the association.  Conservation has the ability to file a violation every three years.  The Commission cannot enforce it against the seller, but the Commission can enforce it against the new owner and that is why they are requesting that they release this unit.  Atty. Nolan spoke with the association’s attorney and he stated that they voted on this in 2012 and they will not be requesting a Certificate of Compliance.
Mr. Keleher wants to look into the expiration of the Order.  

Mr. Gill-Austern stated this wouldn’t prohibit the Commission from giving a Certificate of Compliance on Unit 42.
Atty. Nolan is asking that they treat this like they did in 2012 for Unit 103.
Mr. Moser would like to read the Order of Conditions and have a site visit.

Atty. Nolan noted that the sale occurred three weeks ago, but they are holding money in escrow because the Order of Conditions has expired against the seller because she owned the property for more than three years, however it is renewed against the new owner. 

Mr. Keleher suggested they deal with the issue within in the next couple of weeks and resolve this as a whole in case this issue comes up again.  
The Commission will write to DEP and ask what can be done if the Order of Conditions is expired.  

Atty. Nolan stated she would have to ask the new owner if the Commission can do a site visit to the exterior of the unit.  A tentative site visit is scheduled for Wed., Dec. 16th at 8:00 a.m., pending approval from the current owner of Unit 42.
Public Meeting 

Request for Certificate of Compliance: DEP File # 316-668
Applicant: Joseph Laurano, Berkeley Investments, Inc.
Property Location: Waltham Watch Factory: 183-241 Crescent Street

Applicant could not attend.  

Mr. Baker drove by yesterday and they planted several rose bushes after the wall and before the bridge.  They put down fabric on top of the wall that will prevent things from growing.  The trees that were cut down are growing again.  
Mrs. Fowler recommended having a site visit with the Applicant and the Commission.  Need to look up the current Order of Conditions. A site visit will be scheduled after the holidays.
Public Meeting (Continued from 11-19-2015)
Request for Certificate of Compliance: DEP File # 316-686
Applicant: Steve Casazza

Property Location: Beaver Street Culvert

Mr. Dufromont noted that there was one problem with blockage where some of the trees had not been cleared out, but it has since been done.  He and Mrs. Fowler are satisfied with the work.  Motion to issue a Certificate of Compliance made by Mr. Keleher, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.
Commission Business

· Motion to approve meeting minutes from 11-19-2015 made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Gill-Austern.  Motion passed.
Old Business  
Chairman Doyle
· No updates
Mr. Baker

· Paine Estate planting:  Mr. Baker had a meeting yesterday with stakeholders re: the care and maintenance of the 103 acres that is outside the core on Paine Estate.  The plan will presented over the next month and delineated.  They will be moving forward with a forester coming in to give them maintenance of the forest.  The City has hired a new tree warden and Mr. Baker will be meeting with him to see what type of work he wants to do re: City tree work, identifying the trees, and marking them for educational purposes.  Mr. Baker asked how does the Conservation Commission not know where the property lines are if they are in charge of caring for the property.  Mr. Moser asked if permanent markers should be put in.  Mr. Baker stated that there are delineated markers to get the proper property lines marked, but asked who would cover that cost.  Mr. Moser stated that it would be better to have a mix of ages of trees. Mr. Dufromont feels many of the trees at Paine Estate are not healthy and they should be cleared out to allow the better trees to grow.  Mr. Baker said they talked about recreation and wildlife management.  In January they will have a two-page document to go through.  They will also find out if they will have funds to consult about what kinds of trees are there, or whether they can do proper signage.  Mr. Moser noted there are some old chain-link fences that are on the property, and there is a trail past the house to the left that leads to an old asphalt parking lot.  Mr. Dufromont stated that there used to be tennis courts and another house on the property.  Not sure if they are in Commission’s jurisdiction, but they should be cleaned up.  Mr. Moser asked if anyone had any comments on his request to offer mountain biking on the trails at Paine Estate.  Mr. Dufromont didn’t think any type of biking was allowed on the property.  Mr. Baker stated that the use of the trails on Paine Estate is the second most important topic and will be addressed in January.  Mrs. Fowler would like to discuss dog walking on the trails.  Mr. Baker noted that it will be addressed at the meeting as well.                                                   The Waltham Land Trust owns a parcel of property at Hardy Pond, which is full of invasives.  Mr. Baker would like to experiment with a 4 ft. x 6 ft. plot of invasives without digging them out and risking erosion, to smother them without using chemicals, and be able to plant natives in their place.  Mr. Moser acknowledged that there is a lot of Japanese knotweed at the end of the street.  Mr. Baker would also like to involve Windsor Village to plant pollinators.  Mrs. Fowler pointed out that this cannot come from the Commission, the Waltham Land Trust needs come before the Commission to ask permission to do the work.  Mr. Moser feels that the Commission can go out and cut down invasives.  Mr. Baker stated that a plan needs to be presented first to City Council.  
Mr. Dufromont
· No updates
Mrs. Fowler

· No updates
Mr. Gill-Austern

· Mr. Gill-Austern thanked Mr. Moser for taking on the Order of Conditions revision project.  Mr. Baker would like to change the document to state that the Commission has jurisdiction at the filter at street level where the culvert cap begins. Mrs. Fowler suggested that revising the Conservation Commission’s Order of Conditions be put back on the agenda for discussion.  Mr. Gill-Austern is still waiting to receive Newton, Weston, and Lincoln’s Order of Conditions.  He would like to compare their OOCs with Waltham’s.  Mrs. Fowler feels that there should be two separate special conditions for residential and commercial properties. 
· Mr. Gill-Austern stated that 166 Riverview Avenue took down seven trees without the Commission’s permission and he would like the Commission to determine whether or not a violation occurred. Mrs. Fowler recommended Mr. Gill-Austern take photographs and write up a site visit report.
Mr. Keleher

· No updates
Mr. Moser

· Prospect Hill trash:  a site visit is scheduled for 11:00 a.m. on Fri., Dec. 18th to discuss organizing volunteers to clean up the trash along the border of the park.
Motion to adjourn made by Mr. Keleher, seconded by Mr. Baker.  Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 8:44 p.m.

Approved 1-14-2016


